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COTTON ROOT-KNOT NEMATODE 

Harold W. Reynolds 
William W. Carter 

Resistance of Alfalfa to the Cotton Root-knot Nematode: 

In coarse-textured soils, it is very important that any crop used in 
rotation with cotton be resistant to the cotton root-knot nematode, 
Meloido~Yne incognita acrita. After screening several varieties of alfalfa 
for resistance to the root-knot nematode, we found that varieties previously 
considered resistant contained 5 to 12% highly susceptible plants. Although 
alfalfa forage production would not necessarily be adversely affected. 
alfalfa is used in rotation with cotton. A root-knot nematode population 
would be maintained in the field by these susceptible plants and necessitate 
nematode control measures other than rotation. 

Plants from the following six cultivars of alfalfa were critically 
selected for resistance to the cotton root-knot nematode: African. Sonora. 
Moapa, Mesa 8irsa, El Unico. and Lahontan. These plants were self-pollinated 
or polycrossed and their progeny evaluated for resistance to the nematode. 
Highly resistant plants from this screening are being incorporated into 
breeding programs at the University of Arizona. 

Penetration of Roots and Rate of Development of Root-knot Nematodes as 
Influenced by 80il Temperatures and Cotton Variety: 

The number of root-knot nematode larvae penetrating the roots of Pima S-4 
cotton was significantly lower than the number penetrating Acala l5l7D and 
Deltapine 16 cotton at soil temperatures of 18°, 23° and 28°C. Penetration 
was lower at 18°C. for all varieties. No significant differences in develop
ment of the cotton root-knot nematode were observed among the three varieties 
at a given soil temperature. The rate of development of the nematode was 
greatly inhibited at l8 GC. in all varieties. This experiment indicates that 
the cotton variety and temperature influence the penetration of cotton roots 
by root~knot larvae and that cool temperatures inhibit larvae development 
within the root. 
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